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Memo: HVAC Improvements, Brooklyn Public Schools

Dear Members of the Brooklyn Board of Selectman and Board of Finance,

| have been asked to write to the Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance on behalf of the
Board of Education. The purpose of this memo is to request that when you are considering
expenditures that you will approve with the ARP funds that you consider using some of the
funds to upgrade the HVAC systems at Brooklyn Elementary and Brooklyn Middle Schools.

My review of the allowable expenditures for this funding could include funding projects that
would address an issue that COVID-19 could have a harmful effect on.

Brooklyn Public Schools has undergone multiple additions and changes over the life of the
buildings and there are different ventilation systems and limited air conditioning in the schools.
During the 2020-21 school year, we increased air exchange and opened windows in every
classroom to increase the negative air pressure in classrooms to force better air exchange. We
will continue with this practice as we begin the 2021-2022 school year. New HVAC systems
would also allow us to offer air conditioned classrooms across the district for students. During
the last year we had three early release days due to extreme heat and our inability to cool down
the buildings.

We would like to continue to explore this but we did seek quotes to have air conditioning
installed in both schools. Initial estimates were approximately $1,500,000 to install updated
HVAC systems in the schools.



We hoped that we could apply for a Department of Administrative Services (DAS) School
Construction Grant to offset the cost of HVAC upgrades. To date, this funding was not approved
through the legislators and we are unsure of when that might happen.

This may be a project that the Town of Brooklyn wishes to invest in with ARP funding.

We would be happy to discuss this further with you should you request more information or
explanation.

Respectiully,
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Patfricia L. Buell
Superintendent



